
 

 
 
Wood load falls on worker in Itajai 
Port 
December 5, 2019 - by Edenilson Pozzobon - Leave a Comment 

On	Monday	morning	(2),	around	11am,	the	port	worker	Celso	Klock	had	a	serious	accident	
while	in	one	of	the	warehouses	of	the	port	of	Itajaí.	He	and	one	other	colleague	transhipped	a	
wooden	cargo	from	a	dry	cargo	container	to	a	frozen	cargo	container.	

By	placing	the	load	into	the	other	and	lifting	it,	the	forklift	had	difficulty	climbing	the	
ramp.	With	that,	the	load	shook	too	much	and	fell	on	the	worker.	It	is	estimated	that	the	
weight	of	the	cargo	was	two	tons.	Celso	remains	hospitalized	in	the	ICU	of	the	Marieta	
Hospital	in	a	very	serious	condition.	According	to	information,	he	suffered	a	skull	fracture	
and	is	in	an	induced	coma.	

The	management	of	the	Itajaí	Housekeeping	Union	says	that	APM	Terminals	exposes	the	
dockers	to	poor	working	conditions	and	that	it	does	not	even	have	first	responders	and	
ambulance	in	the	port	environment.	
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